

HOTEL FONTENELLE

OFFICE OF THE MANAGEMENT

OMAHA'S WELCOME TO THE WORLD

January 17, 1940

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Coach University of Kansas Basketball Team Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Mr. Nelson T. Smith, chief clerk at Hotel Fontenelle, wrote you on December 7, verfying the rates for your basketball team when you play here March 4, but we have not heard from you.

This rate was to be \$1.50 per man in twin beds and bath instead of \$1.75 per man, which was quoted to you originally.

Hoping to hear from you and to receive your reservation for your basketball team when you play here, I am

Most cordially yours

EPPLEY HOTELS COMPANY

Stoward W. Williams

Howard W. Williams Sales Manager

HWW/sl

P.S. You can send this reservation to Mr. Larry Kerwin, Assistant Manager, direct giving him the approximate time of your arrival and the number on your squad.